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The engineer LGA, as previously 
discussed, is fundamentally different in 
its origin to the lay LGA. The engineer 
appointee comes from a historical quirk 
in the Ontario engineering profession’s 
formation. Not many other professions 
have “branches” or disciplines that are 
considerably different in their body of 
knowledge and works. 

With over 30 disciplines of practice 
and adding a new one about every five 
years, PEO would do well to consider 
the need for such external government 
appointments. Given that the original 
concept of representation by branches 
has long since disappeared, the elimina-
tion of the engineer LGA would reduce 
the size of council to a more manage-
able size. However, before impulsively 
carrying this out, the profession needs 
to determine how it will govern an 
ever-expanding profession. 

CONCLUSION
It was not until the McRuer Reports in 1968-1971 that a documented body of law 
was set down concerning how licensing bodies were to behave. That is: in the inter-
est of the public and not in the interests of the specific profession. Since they are 
extensions of government exercising delegated authority, the self-regulating bodies are 
expected to be open and transparent in all they do so the public can be assured they 
are indeed acting to serve and protect the public interest. Given that the act of 1969-
1970 was revised in this same time period, we can see the inclusion of lay appointees 
as an outgrowth of government’s desire to keep a closer eye on how professions oper-
ate. It appears PEO was on the leading edge of the new wave of thinking. 

It’s clear from the body of law supporting the lay appointee that they are here to 
stay for all the self-regulating professions. It seems 20 to 33 per cent of the council 
is the going percentage of such appointees in other professions, with the CPSO a 
notable exception at 44 per cent. LSUC, for example, has had 16.7 per cent lay 
appointees since 1998, up from 9 per cent in 1974. 

In the meantime, it’s clear PEO is one of Ontario’s and Canada’s leading self-
regulating professions. Looking forward, the onus is on PEO to be innovative and 
creative in its mandate to govern the profession. 

Peter DeVita, P.Eng., FEC, is president of DeVita Associates and is a former 
PEO president.

BUILDING FUTURE LEADERS

• Online: engineersfoundation.ca 
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